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Minutes
School of Business and Technology Department Meeting
Dr. John Meyer, Dean
February 14, 2014 at 1:00 PM on Collier-Building E-202
	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Administration
	
	
	

	John Meyer
	x
	
	

	Tom Rath
	
	
	

	Program Coordinators
	
	
	

	Douglas Nay
	x
	
	

	Richard Worch
	x
	
	

	Mary Conwell
	x
	
	

	Faculty
	
	
	

	Munir Al-Suleh
	x
	
	

	Andrew Blitz
	x
	
	

	Leroy Bugger
	x
	
	

	Victor Butler
	x
	
	

	Alisa Callahan
	x
	
	

	Jennifer Cohen
	
	x
	

	Michael Hayden
	x
	
	

	David Hoffman
	x
	
	

	Deborah Johnson
	x
	
	

	David Oliver
	x
	
	

	William VanGlabek
	x
	
	

	Scott VanSelow
	x
	
	

	Dennis Fahey
	
	x
	

	Michael Nisson
	
	x
	


	
	Present
	Absent
	Excused

	Staff
	
	
	

	Lisa Dick
	x
	
	

	Kelly Eakins
	x
	
	

	Charlene Wolfe
	x
	
	

	Michelle Zamniak
	x
	
	

	Jill De Valk
	
	x
	

	Colette Ott
	
	x
	

	Rushell Hopkins
	
	x
	

	Tom Carr
	
	
	

	Adjunct Faculty
	
	
	

	Jim Babcock
	x
	
	

	Scott Hammond
	x
	
	

	New D.H. Mentee
	x
	
	

	Mike Quaintence
	x
	
	

	Other charlotte adjunct
	x
	
	

	Guests
	
	
	

	Dr. Bob Jones
	x
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Present
	33
	
	

	Excused
	2
	
	

	Guests
	1
	
	

	Total
	
	
	


Welcome: Dr. Jones spoke of his new position as VP of economic development for the School of Business and Technology focusing primarily on the Hertz relationship and other economic development initiative in the southern half of the five-county service area.
Updates:  Dr. Meyer stated that the SoBT will be incorporating all CE non credit education related to our programs in a new Corporate Training and Services center.  This is good for relationship building with local employers. Meyer is talking to HR about whether our faculty could teach in this area.  Jeff Gibbs as well as the existing CE staff will be helping with this process. This will give  us the ability to go into a company and leave a lasting impression as a viable training center. 
A robust conversation was had concerning this transition and the opportunities that await us with the workforce board. 

Bugger asked about the Americas Gateway project.  Meyer relayed that it seems a little stalled out and seems to be a more political issue funding 5 million for the training center has become the hurdle to overcome the project is a go but there is no building and it may take longer than expected.  Air Glades is still a go. Meyer discussed this project briefly. 
Adaptive Services:  Per Angela Hartsell and Ron Dente, if a student comes to classroom with accommodation paperwork all faculty must abide by the accommodations.  We must follow the directive. 
Update on OESC: Meyer gave updates

Capstone needs to be built into all of our programs

Tech centers have petitioned the state to become “technical colleges” Meyer explained what our current tech centers do and the differences between AAS, PSAV, AS, and CCC programs and what the current concerns are for the decline in enrollment basically why they want to change their name and what that means to us. ½ of FL tech centers are run by k-12 and the other ½ by state colleges. Ours is k-12 district.  
The move of the offices to K building was discussed. All I-building based  SoBT faculty and staff will be moving to K.  Full time faculty offices need furniture updates and this is a priority for Dr. Meyer who is working to find the funding.
Current Adjunct offices will go away and our plan is to create new adjunct offices in building K

Multi-Function Printer Update  These new machines can handle the Scantron function, but it is an add on.  Meyer is asking if all of SoBT would be willing to use the Scantron function with the new machine.  After considerable discussion, all faculty agreed if they are trained well and if it works well.  

Dr. Rath introduced Tom Carr as the liaison to the School of Business and Technology to the Admissions/Recruiting office.

Those of you under comprehensive review/portifolio schedule a time with Charlene for the 26 and 27 for review.  

Summer syllabi and all syllabi deadlines were discussed.  Worch discussed the COP he asked for clarification We need a better process for syllabi and schedule and final exam crunch time.  Oliver asked if Fall schedule come out early April.  Meyer explained how we work from a zero base schedule and this takes time to effectively built.  

Summer Schedule is ready to send out to adjunct this coming Monday. 

Textbook selection process needs to be reviewed by key faculty and program coordinators with Rath.
Nay passed out the Fall 2013 results from the CBE from SMAN which he is concerned about please reflect on the results our BAS SMAN students are not performing as well as they could be .  He is looking to change to the ETS standardized exam and send feedback.
Meeting Adjourned at 3:00
Respectfully submitted by MZ 2/8/2014 
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